
The women’s group will be hosting a 6 week Bible 
study this summer on Wednesday nights. It starts 
June 24th at 6:30pm and will be held at the church. 
We will be reading the book “Get Out of Your 
Head” by Jennie Allen, a study of Philippians. We 
will watch 6 short videos and discuss questions 
through small groups.   A study guide and book will 
need to be purchased and the cost is $30 for both. 
Anyone concerned about the cost please speak 
with Holly Kufahl.   There will be a sign-up sheet at 
the information booth after church and we can 
order these items for you. Come enjoy fellowship 
and snacks with other women as we become more 
aware of our toxic thought patterns and ways to 
change them. 

What to do when you don’t know what to do. 
• Steady... 
• Do what you know to do  
• Keep talking to God  
• Obey 
• Honor others 
• Be patient 
• Keep your word 
• Be full of grace 
• Don’t just react, respond thoughtfully 
• Revisit priorities 
• Be flexible  
• Help others  

• Be courageous  
• Have some understanding and 

compassion  
• Don’t be harsh 
• Be creative  
• Choose your attitude  
• Trust in what you know to be true 

“Let us not become weary in doing good, for 
at the proper time we will reap a harvest if 
we do not give up.” - Galatians 6:9 

-Pastor Wes

June 14, 2020



HOW TO REGISTER
It seems nothing is ever as easy as we want it to be.  
So, we have a few special instructions for registering 
this year:   
1. No PAPER forms. Due to COVID concerns all 
registrations are digital this year. 
As normal there are two registrations for camp; one 
for the camp and another for Grace.   

๏  Register with Grace on the Church Center 
app (download instructions are below) In the 
events tab, choose the camp for your 
student.  Tap “register” at the bottom and 
follow the prompts. 

๏  To register with the Camp click the link  below 
to be redirected to the registration page. 

http://maranathabiblecamp.org/summer-camp/
summer-registration 

2. NOTICE!!!!! HERE IS THE MESSY PART!!  
Parents of new freshman or incoming 5th/6th 
graders! MBC asks what grade your student is entering. Please answer according to the camp they are 
attending, not their actual grade. For example: In-coming freshmen will register as “incoming 8th 
graders” on the MBC site If you select “9th grade” only the HS option will be available. 
 (thanks to the  Feldkamps, for pointing this out!)  
3. AT THE END OF REGISTERING (with MBC), THERE ARE TWO OPTIONS FOR PAYMENT.  CHOOSE 
"pay by check" AND PAY THE CHURCH (WE WILL MAKE ONE PAYMENT TO THE CAMP.  ) 

HOW TO PAY
To pay the church for camp, you can either pay digitally via the church app, or by check. If paying by 
check please put it in an envelope clearly marked for CAMP REGISTRATION and mark "CAMP FEES". or 
"CAMP" on the memo.   

CLICK THE LINK BELOW TO REGISTER WITHOUT THE APP 
HIGH SCHOOL CAMP  https://gracecommunityriverton.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/430120
MIDDLE SCHOOL CAMP https://gracecommunityriverton.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/430076
2nd -5th GRADE CAMP https://gracecommunityriverton.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/429646
BEGINNER DAY CAMP https://gracecommunityriverton.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/429630

CAMP COSTS ARE IN!!! 

High School  
(completed 9th-12th grades)  

July 5th -10th   
$100 Due by June 22 

Middle School  
(completed 6th-8th grades)  

July 26th - 31st   
$100 Due by June 22 

Elementary  
(completed 2nd-5th)  

July 16th -18th  
$50 Due by June 22 

Elementary Day Camp 
(this is a new camp for us this year)  

(K-1st) July 11th  
$35 
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SUNDAY 

This past week we learned that life doesn’t always 
go the way we plan and that can leave us feeling all 
kinds of emotions. When that happens, we need to 
remember to “stop look and listen” to Gods 
Blueprints. We also made  “thankful stones.” If you 
haven’t made yours yet, take some time to do it 
today. You can make a “thankful stone” by finding 
and decorating a rock any way you’d like. This rock 
is your “thankful stone!” Now, let’s practice. At lunch 
or dinner, pass your “thankful stones” around the 
table and say something that you are thankful for. 
And when you are feeling overwhelmed by 
emotions, you can grab one of the stones to remind 
yourself to think of things that you are thankful for!

VBS 
The theme is VBS & Beyond— a play off of the movie franchise Toy Story. The kids will walk into the 
sanctuary and feel toy sized next to the massive iconic pieces in Andy’s room! 

Buzz, Woody and the rest of the gang will be helping us (the new toys in Andy’s room) learn that every 
toy (kid) has a place, every toy is loved and every toy has a purpose (to spread the name of Jesus 
beyond VBS). 

To make this event possible, we need volunteers!
• I’m looking for a group of men to help set up and tear down large scale, oversized items. 
• I’m also looking to fill in teams to help register kids, lead groups, decorate classrooms, lead crafts, 

lead games and give snacks. This year we 
are only doing a 3-Day event and are going 
to have a closing ceremony for family and 
friends to attend Friday night.

You can sign up to help here!

https://
gracecommunityriverton.churchcenter.com/
registrations/events/443200

If you can’t serve, please join us by praying in 
the preparation and duration of the event. ❤

More details to come! Mark your calendars: July 28th-31st
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(This is our first time doing registration 
digitally. Please bear through the growing 
pains with us as we are all learning 
something new.) 

SUMMER WEDNESDAY VIDEO SERIES

Clark  Hall  will  begin  a  new  video  series  June  10th  @  7pm  in  the  North  KidMin  classroom 
(room “D”) All are welcome.

Pastor Wes Davis  620-674-2436 wes@gracecommunitychurch.net
Youth Pastor Aaron Zustiak 417-529-8702 aaron@gracecommunitychurch.net
Kidmin Director MJ Smith 765-617-5106. mj@gracecommunitychurch.net
Office Admin Alene Dugger 620-848-4077  office@gracecommunitychurch.net
Website: gracecommunitychurch.net

KATALAMBANO 
After  the  worship  set,  6th-8th  grade 
students are invited to head upstairs to the 
GraceYOUTH  worship  room  for  Bible  study.  
(Currently going through the book of John)  
It  can  get  a  little  crazy  and  weird  but  we 
always  have  a  great  time  learning  about 
Jesus at “cat on a banjo”

SUMMER EVENTS
Summer  schedule  is  set!  Be  sure  to  check 
the  church  app  for  details  on  swims  and 
trips.
• Cardboard boat building contest July 1st
• "Rushmore  Run”  June  23-24  (two  day 

rush to the see the Presidents and back.  
HS only)

• 1984 Arcade
• Emergency Ice Cream
• Disc Golf Day
• Swims
• 8th  Grade  Initiation  (maniacal  laugh, 

maniacal laugh)

Welcome to our new 6th graders!
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